SOUTH WHITLEY TOWN COUNCIL WORKSESSION MINUTES

TOWN HALL BOARD ROOM

118 E FRONT STREET

SOUTH WHITLEY, IN 46787

JUNE 9, 2020

3:30 PM

The South Whitley Town Council and town employees met for the worksession on June 9, 2020 at 3:30 - 4:00 p.m. in the Town Board Room. Present were Les Hoffman, President, Randy Cokl, Councilman, Brock Waterson Councilman, Mikel Vandevender, Kent Slater, Ron Anderson, Jason Keim, Pam Waller and Pamela Hoffman-Clerk Treasurer.

Employees engaged in a good discussion with council members over several issues pertaining to their jobs. Council had areas of concern, trash that needs picked up at Gale Hagan Park, status of Ron receiving his certification for water plant (if we were still paying Ryan Shock for signing off the water for Ron). Also what to do with the balance of the water project money was asked Ron Anderson. Employees shared concerns of being shorthanded, having to water flowers. Clerk's office will call Advanced Disposal regarding trash pick up at Hagan Park.

Kent reported flower pots will need to be replaced next season. Sewer plant is coming along. He and Ron hauled off playground equipment at Hagan Park for scrap, except for picnic table and monkey bars. Advertising for new hire position has been put in Post and Mail and Tribune News, with last day to submit applications, June 19th.

The Council asked Town Marshal Mikel Vandevender if he has a report on lights that are out in town. He said police working 3rd shift on patrol look for lights not working. Brent Hull's academy date is now November 9th.

Ron Anderson reported he has certification classes for 6 weeks and testing in fall at Ivy Tech. Per State (Ruby), he can sign MRO report. He started flushing hydrants last week and iron filtration every week.

ALLEST.

Pamela Hoffman, Clerk-Treasurer

LES HOFFMAN, PRESIDENT

RANDY COKI WICE PRESIDENT

BROCK WATERSON, COUNCILMAN